Eye on the World November 11, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of November 11, 2023.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments – about A.I.

- An article by Martin Robinson titled "We'll Never Have to Work! Elon Musk Tells Rishi Sunak How Rise of 'Magic Genie' A.I. Will Eventually Mean No One Will Need a Job in Extraordinary Interview With the Prime Minister After Bletchley Park Summit" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Ariel Zilber titled "A.I. Company to Lay Off More Than 500 Employees After Boasting About 'Strong' Third Quarter" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Samuel Mangold-Lenett titled "Biden's A.I. Executive Order Accelerates Leftist Domination of New Technology" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Chrissy Clark titled "Even A.I. Knows That Transgender Activists Can't Change Their Biological Sex" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by William Hunter titled "Your Robot Lawyer Will See You Now: Two A.I.s Have Negotiated a Contract for the First Time With No Human Involved" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 8, 2023.

Comments – about nuclear weapons

- An article by Nick Allen titled "U.S. Announces New Nuclear Weapon 24 Times the Power of One Dropped on Hiroshima Days After It Emerged [That] China Plans to Double Its Warheads by 2030" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 30, 2023.
- An article by Kris Osborn titled "Pentagon Seeks 1,000 Nuclear-Armed LRSO Cruise Missiles to Arrive by 2030" was posted at warriormaven.com on Nov. 5, 2023.

Many say - Hamas wanted a permanent state of war

- An article by Ward Clark titled "Hamas Leaders in Qatar Admit Purpose of October 7 Attack: 'To Create Permanent State of War With Israel'" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 8, 2023
- An article by James Reynolds titled "Hamas Reveals Its Plan for 'Permanent War With Israel': Terror Group Says It Hopes 'The Arab World Will Stand With Us' and Boasts 'No-One in the Region Is Experiencing Calm'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 8, 2023.

A few others say – some Hamas leaders enhanced October 7 attack at last minute

- An article by Summer Goodkind titled "Top Hamas Military Commander Claims October 7 Attacks Were Never Meant to Target Israeli Civilians as He Breaks Ranks to Criticize Terror Group's Leaders 'Who Changed the Plan Last-Minute' in Extraordinary Intervention" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 5, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Hamas Commander: [Hamas Leaders Ismail] Haniyeh and [Yahya] Sinwar 'Destroyed Us' [When an Original Plan to Reportedly Kidnap a Few Israeli Soldiers Turned Into a Massacre" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

People are waiting to see – the direction of Hamas

• An article by Eric Narrow titled "'[Hezbollah Leader Hassan] Nasrallah Is Holding His Cards Close to His Chest'" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 10, 2023.

Hamas leaders living in luxury

- An article by Michael Lee titled "Hamas Terror Leaders Hiding Across Middle East Away From War in Gaza" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Report: Hamas Commander Leaders Are Living Lives of Luxury While Gazans Die" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Was media embedded with Hamas?

• An article by Brad Slager titled "Disturbing 'Journalism' Ethics: Did News Wires Have

Journalists Embedded With Hamas on October 7?" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

- An article by Staff titled "Broken Borders: AP & Reuters Pictures of Hamas Atrocities Raise Ethical Questions" was posted at honestreporting.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel Demands Action After Journalists Reportedly Joined Hamas Massacre" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Israel Demands Answers From CNN, Associated Press, Reuters and The New York Times Over Claims Freelance Photographers 'Embedded' With Hamas to Cover October 7 Attack: 'These Journalists Were Accomplices in Crimes Against Humanity'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2023.

Hamas terrorists usually brag – occasionally they deny

- An article by Alexander C. Kaufman titled "'I Killed 10 Jews With My Own Hands': IDF Screens Raw Hamas Footage for Journalists" was posted at huffpost.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Feras Kilani titled "Hamas Leader Refuses to Acknowledge Killing of Civilians in Israel" was posted at bbc.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

Hamas terror

- An article by Pacchiani titled "Hamas Official Says Group Will Repeat October 7 Attack 'Twice and Three Times' to Destroy Israel" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Nov. 1, 2023.
- An article by Yoav Zitun titled "In Battle for Gaza Stronghold, 100 Women and Children Pushed Forward by Hamas to Act as Human Barrier" was posted at ynetnews.com on Nov. 1, 2023.
- An article by Jeff Charles titled "Hamas Sits on Massive Stockpile of Fuel, but Would Rather Use It for Rockets Instead of Hospitals" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Peter Aitken titled "Russia Backs Hamas Terrorists, Calls Israel 'Occupying Power' That 'Does Not' Have Right to Self-Defense" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Timothy Nerozzi titled "Hezbollah Leader [Hassan Nasrallah] Praises 'Heroic' Hamas Terror Attack, Threatens to Expand Fight Against Israel" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Henry Rodgers titled "UN Palestinian Group Attempts to Cover Up Hamas Affiliation; Senator Blackburn Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "The Bare-Faced Lies of Hamas Terrorist Chief: Says

Israeli 'Women, Children and Civilians Were Exempt' During October 7 Attack – Despite Footage Showing Families Being Murdered" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.

- An article by Noa Halff titled "Israeli-American Woman (20) Who Bravely Defended Kibbutz During Hamas Terrorist Attack Is Stabbed to Death by 16-Year-Old While Patrolling Border in Jerusalem's Old City" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "'Hamas Terrorists Gang-Raped Israeli Woman Before One Shot Her in the Back of the Head as He Was Still Having Sex With Her': Horrifying Account Revealed as Police Gather Evidence of Sex Assaults During October 7 Attack" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2023.

Hamas terror – hiding under cover of hospitals

- An article by Bob Hoge titled "Israel Says Hamas Operating Out of Hospitals, and They Have Video to Prove It" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 5, 2023.
- An article by Ruth Marks Eglash titled "Hospital Used as Hamas Underground Terror HQ Likely Israel's Next Big Battle Challenge" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

How long will Israel seek to occupy Gaza?

• An article by Staff titled "Netanyahu Floats Plan to Control Gaza Security 'Indefinitely' After Hamas War' was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

International protests

- A video and an article by John Oyewale titled "Video Shows Pro-Palestinian Protesters Trying to Storm U.S. Air Base Abroad [in Southern Turkey]" were posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 5, 2023.
- An article by Robert Schmad titled "Here's How the Liberal Money Machine Is Fueling Pro-Hamas Activism [Since October 7]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.

International – many display anti-Semitism

- An article by John Oyewale titled "More Than 1,000 Anti-Semitic Attacks Have Occurred in France Since Start of Israel-Hamas War; Interior Minister Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by James Reynolds titled "Arnold Schwarzenegger (Whose Father Was a Decorated Nazi Soldier) Speaks Out Against 'Anti-Semitism Raging Throughout the World' as He Collects Anti-Biogotry Away Saying: 'We Cannot Let Them Get Away With Lies and Hatred'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.

International – "Black Lives Matter" and Anti-Semitism

• An article by Benedict Smith titled "Black Lives Matter Activists Are Failing to Speak Out About Anti-Semitism; Says [Britain's] Dowden" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Nov. 5, 2023.

Israel fighting on 3 fronts

- Looking back to October 2023, an article by Rebecca Rommen titled "Israel Is Now Fighting on 3 Fronts as Air Strikes and Violence Escalate Across Palestinian Territories Lebanon and Syria" was posted at insider.com on Oct. 22, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Steven Scheer titled "War With Hamas to Cost Israel Above \$50 Billion [Calcalist Financial] Newspaper" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 5, 2023.

Israel and Hezbollah

- An article by Karina Tsui titled "Hamas Won't Like Hezbollah Leader's Speech [Because He Distanced the Iran-Backed Lebanese Paramilitary Group From Hamas' October 7 Attack]; Experts Say" was posted at semafor.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Orla Guerin titled "Hezbollah Steps Back From All-Out War on Israel Over Gaza for Now" was posted at bbc.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Laila Bassam and Dan Williams titled "Israeli Jets Hit Lebanon as Hezbollah Fires More Powerful Missile" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 4, 2023.

Skirmishes – involving U.S. troops

- An article by Jeff Schogol titled "U.S. Sends a Warning With 2 Aircraft Carriers in the Mediterranean at the Same Time" was posted at taskandpurpose.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Micaela Burrow titled "Confirmed Attacks on U.S. Troops Rises to 38 as Pentagon Makes Massive Show of Force in the Middle East" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Micaela Burrow titled "Armed Drones Shot Down Near Base Hosting U.S. Troops" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Micaela Burrow titled "U.S. Conducts Second Round of Retaliatory Air Strikes in Syria as Attacks on Troops Rise to 41" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Phil Stewart. Idrees Ali and Ahmed Rasheed titled "U.S. Forces Under Fire in Middle East as America Slides Towards Brink" was posted at reuters.com on Nov.

9, 2023.

- A Reuters article by Timour Azhari titled "Drone, Explosive Attacks Target U.S. Forces Across Iraq" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Louis Casiano and Liz Friden titled "U.S. Conducts Airstrikes on Syrian Weapons Facility Used by Iran in Response to Attacks on American Troops" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

Comments – about ground operation

- An article by William Hunter titled "Israel's Terrifying Arsenal of Robot Weaponry: How A.I.-Powered Turrets, Remote-Control Boats and Unmanned Attack Bots Will Be Used as the IDF Prepares for a Full-Scale Ground Invasion of Gaza" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 28, 2023.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "IDF Uses A.I. to Strike Over 11,000 Terror Targets in Gaza Since October 7" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 2, 2023.

Israel – allows Gazans through humanitarian corridor

• An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Israel Says It's Allowing Thousands of Gazans Through Humanitarian Corridor" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

Israel resists calls for cease fire

- An article by Jake Smith titled "UN Body Leaders Insist Israel's Counteroffensive Against Hamas Must 'Stop Now'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Anthony DeChristopher titled "Israel Should Focus on Winning the War, Not Winning Hearts and Minds" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Dominic Yeatman titled "Netanyahu Says Any Stop in Fighting Is a 'Surrender to Hamas' and Praises Congress for Censuring Anti-Semitic Rep. Tlaib; 'Cease-Fire Is Not an Option'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 10, 2023.

Biden and Netanyahu argue – about "four-hour pauses"

- A video titled "Biden Announced Four-Hour Pauses in Gaza as a Way to 'Pressure' Netanyahu; Monica Alba Says" was posted at nbcnews.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Karen DeYoung titled "Israel Agrees to Humanitarian Pauses, but Gulf With U.S. Remains" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

• An article by Chris Stevenson titled "Israel to Begin Daily Four-Hour 'Tactical Pauses' in Northern Gaza – but No Cease-Fire" was posted at independent.co.uk on Nov. 10, 2023.

Netanyahu disciplines minister – who mentioned using nukes in Gaza

• A Reuters article by Dan Williams titled "Netanyahu Disciplines Israeli Minister Who Voiced Openness to Hypothetical Nuclear Option in Gaza [Junior Member of Cabinet Amihay Eliyahu Was Suspended From Cabinet Meetings 'Until Further Notice']" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 5, 2023.

Comments – about Hamas tunnels

• An article by Jonathan Broder titled "Israel Turns to Advance Tech to Spy on Hamas Tunnels" was posted at spytalk.co on Oct. 27, 2023.

More articles – Jerusalem Post

- An article by Staff titled "Bedouin Family Offers \$1 Million for Information on Terrorist Who Killed Son" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Yifa Segal titled "Hamas Massacre Denial Is Here and We Musts Fight It" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Judith Sudilovsky titled "Controversy Surrounds Reports of Israeli Baby Found Burned Alive in Oven" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Alon Hachmon titled "Israeli Police Gather Testimony Detailing Rape, Sexual Assault on October 7" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Zvika Klein titled "Mossad Helps Brazil Arrest Hezbollah-Linked Terrorists Planning Attack on Jews" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Broadway Stars Sing [a Rendition of the Les Miserables Classic] 'Bring Him Home' in Tribute to Gaza Hostages" were posted at jpost.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Douglas Altabef titled "Hamas Attack Reveals Danger of Radical Islam Throughout the West" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "South Africa Must Stop Supporting Hamas" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "IDF Finds Hamas Weapons Factory Next to Gazan Children's Bedroom" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

- An article by Alex Winston titled "IDF Opens Channels for Gazans to Report Hamas Humanitarian Violations" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Maayan Jaffe-Hoffman titled "Meet the [15 American] Christian Cowboys Defending Israel's Heartland" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Elie Podeh titled "Is Hamas Losing the Media Battle to Israel in the Arab Press?" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Ariella Marsden titled "Knesset Passes Financial Aid Plan for Businesses Affected by War" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "IDF Has Hit 15,000 Targets in Gaza Since Start of War" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 10, 2023.
- An article by Keren Setton titled "Israel Faces Hostage Dilemma as Military Operation in Gaza Progresses" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 10, 2023.
- An article by Clint Van Winkle titled "U.S. Officials: Hamas Pushes Misinformation to Play the Victim" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 10, 2023.
- An article by Danielle Greyman-Kennard titled "'Go Back to Poland, Sharmuta' Montreal Professor [at Concordia University] Tells Jewish Students" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 10, 2023.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "IDF Raids Office of Hamas Leader Yahya Sinwar's Brother" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 10, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Demolishes Homes of Terrorists Who Murdered Batsheva Nigri" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 10, 2023.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Anti-Tank Missile Fired at Northern Israel, Hezbollah Loses 7 Members" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 10, 2023.

Comments about Iran

- Looking back to October 2023, an article by Alan Dershowitz titled "The Only Way to Deter Terrorist Attacks on Israel Is to Punish Who's Responsible Iran" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Iran Postponed Hamas Attack on Israel, Originally Supposed to Be During Passover [When Iran Was Negotiating With U.S. About \$6 Billion]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Amotz Asa-El titled "Israel Isn't Only Fighting Hamas: All Roads Lead to

Iran – Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 10, 2023.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

• A Reuters article by Aziz El Yaakoubi titled "Saudi Arabia to Sign Deals Worth Over \$500 Million With African Nations" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

Global intentions – WEF, WHO, UN and others

- An article by Nick Arama titled "World Health Organization Accused of Putting Out Hamas Propaganda With Shocking Video" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "World Health Organization Posts Video Depicting Gaza as a Land of Teddy Bears and Balloons" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

To the elites, war is good business

• An article by John Lucas titled "Biden Administration: War Is Very Good for Business" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 30, 2023.

Money for Ukraine and Israel

- Looking back to October 2023, an article by Ryan King titled "Nine Republican Senators Demand U.S. Aid to Ukraine, Israel Be Packaged Separately" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 19, 2023.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Biden May Give Republicans Serious Wins on the Border in Exchange for Ukraine Funding" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by J.D. Foster titled "The Battle over Ukraine-Israel Aid Is Sparking a Sorely Needed Debate on Emergency Spending" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article titled "U.S. Watchdogs Warn of Dangers of Aid to Hamas-Controlled Gaza, Detail How Taliban Diverted Money" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 6, 2023.

Biden family business – deep state has known about it for years

- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "Biden Inc. [Quoted: 'Over His Decades in Office Joe's Family Fortunes Have Closely Tracked His Political Career']" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 2, 2019.
- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "The Biden Family's Strange Business History" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 3, 2019.
- Looking back to October 2022, a report by Iowa Senator Chuck Grassley titled "FBI

Possesses Significant, Impactful, Voluminous Evidence of Potential Criminality in Biden Family Business Arrangements" was posted at grassley.senator.gov on Oct. 17, 2022.

- Looking back to January 2023, an article by Curt Devine, Casey Tolan and Scott Glover titled "A Famous Last Name, Business Deals and a Looming Probe: Republicans Ramp Up Investigation of Biden Family" was posted at cnn.com on Jan. 17, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Margot Cleveland titled "Biden Bribery Breadcrumbs Leave Only One Possible Conclusion: Deep-State Partisans Buried the Evidence" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 6, 2023.

Biden family business - the Gaza conflict distracts, but does not erase corruption

- An article by Staff titled "Don't Let Biden's Global Chaos Distract From His Domestic Corruption" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Joe Biden's Office Allegedly Helped Coordinate Hunter Biden's China Trips During Vice Presidency; Emails Show" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Comer Accuses Biden Family of Using One Simple Trick to 'Disguise' Transactions [to Classify Payments as Loans to Avoid Paying Taxes]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 5, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Biden Administration Reportedly Made False Statement About Dinner With Hunter Biden's Ukrainian Business Partner" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Top Hunter Biden Prosecutor Confirms Key Detail of IRS Whistleblower Testimony; Jim Jordan Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Ziven Havens titled "Turns Out, the Biden Administration Is Soft on Corporate Crime Too" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by John Solomon titled "Comer Vows to Hold Recalcitrant Witnesses in Contempt, Compel Answers From Joe Biden" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

Is the next pandemic the "big one"?

• An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Next Pandemic Deemed the 'Big One' Could Be the

Most Contagious and Deadliest Disease Known to Humanity; Scientists Warn" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 4, 2023.

Origin of covid

• An article by Alexa Lardien titled "Senators Probe Fauci-Run Virus Lab in Montana Where U.S. Scientists Were Infecting Bats With Covid-Like Viruses Shipped In From Wuhan in 2018 – Years Before the Pandemic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 8, 2023.

Covid – international comments

- An article by Staff titled "How Power Companies Profited From Italy's Covid Lockdown" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Marlene Cimons titled "This Old-Fashioned Remedy May Ease Covid: Gargle With Salt Water" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

Weekly reminder – China talks climate change, but produces coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wany titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal as Possible'" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Julia Simon titled "China Is Building Six Times More New Coal Plants Than Other Countries" was posted at npr.org on March 2, 2023.
- Looking back to July 2023, an article by Simon Kent titled "E.U. Official [European Commission Vice President Frans Timmermans] Sees 'Contradiction' Between China's Climate Aims and Love of Coal" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: We Can't Fix Climate Without China Completely Ditching Coal That They're Using More Of" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: China's Coal Use 'May Eclipse' Some Green Efforts" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by John Hayward titled "China's Coal Power Binge Accelerates: Over 300 More Plants on the Way" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

International electric vehicles

- An article by Patricia Tolson titled "Electric Vehicle Manufacturers Losing Money, Despite Record Sales" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Mirette Magdy and Francine Lacqua titled "Saudi Arabia's Next Act Is Supplying the World With EV Batteries" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

More international climate agenda

• An article by Vijay Jayaraj titled "Africa Doesn't Need Western Elites' Meaningless Climate Policies" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 4, 2023.

International gender outlook

• An article by Michael Haynes titled "Pope Francis Says 'Trans' People Can Be Godparents, Homosexual 'Parents' Can Have Children Baptized" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Thibault Spirlet titled "Ukraine and Russia Can't Break Their Stalemate Because Their Troops Are Spread Too Thin Over 745 Miles; UK Intel Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Alia Shoaib titled "Ukraine Likely Destroyed 3 of Russia's Prized S-400 Missile Systems Worth \$1.5 Billion, Weakening Its Air Defenses; Says UK Intel" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Lauren Sforza titled "Zelensky Says It's 'Not the Right Time for Elections' in Ukraine" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 6, 2023.

Comments about China

• An article by Antonio Graceffo titled "While the Hamas-Israel Conflict Distracts the World, China Is Busy Undermining U.S. Interests" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

China financial trouble – general comments

• An article by Milton Ezrati titled "China's Economy Is Still Sinking" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 6, 2023.

Comments about China and Taiwan

• An article by Bryant Harris titled "[Wisconsin] Rep. Mike Gallagher Previews Plans to Deter China From Invading Taiwan" was posted at defensenews.com on Nov. 6, 2023.

International weather events

• An article by Mariane Angela titled "At Least 128 Dead in Napal Earthquake" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 4, 2023.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Kay Smythe titled "Filipino Radio Host Fatally Shot During Facebook Livestream; Police Say" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Adry Torres titled "[Brazilian] Singer Darlyn Morais (28) Dies After Being Bitten by a Spider as His Stepdaughter (18) Is Hospitalized" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Keira Wright titled "Australia Farmers Are Giving Sheep Away for Free After 75% Price Plunge" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Mia Jankowicz titled "The Panama Canal Is So Clogged Up That a Shipping Company Paid \$4 Million to Jump the Line; Report" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Jonathan Chadwick titled "Rome Reborn! Incredible Interactive Tool Lets You Explore Temples, Baths and Gladiator Arenas as They Were in the Ancient Capital's Heyday" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 10, 2023.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Ted Cruz – wrote about Marxism

• An article by Ted Cruz titled "The Secret to Marxism's Success? Slowly Infiltrating Existing Structures" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

Star Parker – 3 videos and 2 articles

- Looking back to October 2023, an article by Star Parker titled "Enemy of Palestinians Is Hamas, Not Israel" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 11, 2023.
- Looking back to October 2023, a video by Star Parker titled "Conservative Values Are

Key to Parenting" was posted at san.com (Straight Arrow News) on Oct. 20, 2023.

- Looking back to October 2023, a video by Star Parker titled "Hypocritical Liberals Demand Cease Fire, but Refuse to Condemn Hamas" was posted at san.com (Straight Arrow News) on Oct. 27, 2023.
- A video by Star Parker titled "House Speaker Mike Johnson Is the Right Man for the Times" was posted at san.com (Straight Arrow News) on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Star Parker titled "Why the Left Hates Israel and America" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Alan Dershowitz – 3 articles

- An article by Alan Dershowitz titled "Israel Is Held to a Double Standard on the World Stage" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Aln Dershowitz titled "The Great Betrayal Tearing the Democrats to Shreds: Vile Leftist Anti-Israel Hate Will Turn Millions of American Jews From Blue to Red and He Is One [of Them]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Alan Dershowitz titled "Don't Give Charity Money to Anti-Israel Organizations Like George Soros Does" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

Majority of Muslim Americans – support Hamas

• An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Majority of Muslim Americans Believer Hamas Was 'Justified' in Its Terror Attacks Against Israel" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 22, 2023.

Muslim leader (Zainab Khan) – "appalled" by Muslim American response

• A video by Fox News titled "Zainab Kahn [Muslim American Leadership Alliance Founder]: I'm 'Appalled' by the Muslim American Response to War in Israel [Saying Many of the 'Protests' Are Not Peaceful, but Are Inflamed Riots – and That the American Muslim Community Should Do More to Discourage Anti-Semitism]" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 21, 2023.

Biden and Harris reluctantly support Israel – creates chaos among Democrats

- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Democrat Infighting Breaks Out Over Support for Israel" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 30, 2023.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Former Kamala Aides Revolt Against Her for Being Too Pro-Israel" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 31, 2023.

- An article by Andrew Miller titled "VP Harris Blasted for 'Tone Deaf' Post Announcing Anti-Islamophobia Plan Amid Israel-Hamas War" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Mary Kay Linge titled "Democrats' Internal Fight Over Israel-Hamas War Puts Party in Disarray: 'President Is Making It Even Harder'" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Democrat Staffers Divided Over Biden Response to Israel-Hamas War" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Biden Administration's Own Staffers Slam President for Being Too Pro-Israel in Leaked Memo" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "'Five-Alarm Fire': Democratic Frustrations With Biden Spill Into the Open" was posted at nbcnews.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Micaela Burrow titled "U.S. to Send \$320 Million in Precision Bomb Kits to Israel While Pushing to Pause Gaza Bombardment" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Kate Anderson titled "Biden's 'TikTok Army' Is Now Pressuring Him to Oppose Israel" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

Barack Obama's moral equivalency – all Americans are "complicit"

- An article by James Gordon titled "Barack Refuses to Pick a Side: Obama Condemns 'Horrific' Actions of Hamas, but Says 'What's Happening to Palestinians Is Unbearable' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Obama: 'All of Us Are Complicit to Some Degree' in 'Occupation' [and] Hamas Terror' was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Lisa Lerer titled "Obama Urges Americans to Take In 'Whole Truth' of Israel-Gaza War" was posted at nytimes.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Obama Says Both Sides to Blame for Israel-Hamas Conflict: 'Nobody's Hands Are Clean'" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 5, 2023.

Conservatives and liberals – are quick to criticize Obama's attempt to spin the narrative

- An article by Olivia Alafriz titled "[Tim] Scott: 'Obama Is Dead Wrong' on Israel-Hamas Conflict" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Liel Leibovitz titled "Sorry, Obama: 'We' Aren't Complicit. It's You Who

Has Blood on Your Hands" was posted at newsweek.com on Nov. 5, 2023.

- An article by Abe Greenwald titled "We're Not All Complicit but Obama Sure Is" was posted at commentary.org on Nov. 5, 2023.
- A video and an article by Josh Dickey titled "Watch: Ted Cruz Pounces on Barack Obama's Use of Word 'Occupation' in Gaza Reference: 'Anti-Semitic Lie'" were posted at thewrap.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Lindsay Kornick titled "Obama's Claim We're All 'Complicit' in Israel-Hamas War Sparks Outrage: 'He Is Complicit'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Editors titled "Yes, Obama is Complicit" was posted at national review.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Lief Leibovitz titled "No, Obama, You're the One With Middle Eastern Blood on Your Hands" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

Domestic – many support Hamas terror

- An article by Nick Pope and Arjun Singh titled "Pro-Palestinian Protesters Swarm Outside White House Chanting 'Allahu Akbar'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Katie Hawkinson and Kenneth Niemeyer titled "Thousands [Maybe 100,000] of Pro-Palestinian Protesters Chant 'Guilty' and Smear Red Paint on the Gates in Front of White House" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Thousands of Pro-Palestinian Marchers Descend Upon White House Chanting 'Allahu Akbar' [and] 'F••k Joe Biden' as They Demand Cease Fire" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope and Arjun Singh titled "'Genocide Joe': Tens of Thousands Descend on DC to Protest Against Israel Blocks Away From White House" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by James Reynolds titled "Outrage as University of Pennsylvania Junior Passionately Endorses Hamas' Vile October 7 Terror Attack Against Israel During Philadelphia Rally Saying: 'I Remember Feeling So Empowered and Happy'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Robert McGreevy titled "[Josh] Hawley Calls for Total TikTok Ban as Pro-Hamas Content Floods App" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Bob Hoge titled "Pro-Hamas Extremists Attack Israel Supporters Right in Front of LA's Museum of Tolerance" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

Why would people tear down posters of Israeli hostages?

- A video and an article by Jeff Charles titled "Watch: New York City Police Arrest Two Pro-Hamas Agitators for Tearing Down Posters of Israeli Victims" were posted at redstate.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Was Asked About Those Tearing Down Posters of Hostages, Her Answer Is Appalling ['I'm Just Not Gonna Go Into Specifics on That Particular Thing']" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Even Democrats Were Appalled by KJP's Answer on Tearing Down Posters of Hostages ['I'm Just Not Going to Go Into Specifics on That Particular Thing']" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

Gal Gadot – and Hollywood screening of Hamas atrocities

- An article by Simon Kent titled "'Wonder Woman' Star Gal Gadot Plans Hollywood Screening of Hamas Atrocities Against Jews" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "Gal Gadot-Backed Hollywood Screening of Hamas Carnage Will Ensure 'Images of October 7 Not Be Forgotten'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Pro-Terror 'Jewish' Group Wants to Stop Gal Gadot From Showing Hamas Atrocities" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Shocking Moment Gal Gadot's Screening of Hamas Terror Attack Film Ends in Mass Brawls Between Pro-Israel and Pro-Palestinian Protesters Outside the Museum of Tolerance" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2023.

Rashida Tlaib - censured

- An article by Jake Smith titled "Rashida Tlaib Posts Video of Protesters Calling for Gaza to Take Over Israel, Says Biden Is Supporting 'Genocide'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'Outrageous': Democrat Reps Defend Rashida Tlaib Using Phrase Calling for Eradication of Israel" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Arjun Singh titled "House Votes to Censure Rashida Tlaib Over Anti-Israel Comments" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

• An article by Paul Farrell and Morgan Phillips titled "Defiant 'Squad' Member Rashida Tlaib Hits Back Over Being Censured by Her House Colleagues After Her Incendiary Remarks Following Hamas' Terror Attacks Against Israel: 'I Will Not Be Silenced'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 8, 2023.

Anti-Semitism – general comments

- An article by Victor Davis Hanson titled "One Word Explains the Ugly Hypocrisy of Hamas Apologists: Anti-Semitism" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Arjun Singh titled "House Democrats Critical of Israel [Are] Drawing Primary Challenges [to Their Seat in Congress] Over Their Positions" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Elderly Jewish Man Killed After Being Struck by Pro-Palestinian Protester in Altercation at [Thousand Oaks, California] Rally" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Hans Von Spakovsky titled "The Shocking Anti-Semitism After Hamas Attack is Deja Vu All Over Again" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Arizona Man (50) Is Arrested After 'Threatening to Execute a Rabbi and Other Jews' and Sent Him Threatening Email in the Middle of the Night Telling Him 'Hitler Was Right'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Hailey Gomez titled "'How Did You Expect This Was Gonna Go?': Gutfeld Slams Libs for Giving 'Green Light' to 'Woke Tactics' Targeting Jews" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

Jewish rapper – exposes ignorant students

• An article by Dominic Yeatman titled "Group of Teens Appears Shockingly Misinformed About Hamas in Street Interview With Jewish Rapper Kosha Dillz at Pro-Palestine Protest in DC – While Branding U.S. Military 'The Biggest Terrorist Organization'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2023.

Anti-Semitism – universities

- An article by Brenda Katten titled "Support for Hamas on University Campuses [Revealing a Staggering Anti-Semitism] Raises Worries for Future Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 10, 2023.
- An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Ivy League Schools Create Anti-Semitism Task Forces to Combat 'Unacceptable' Behavior by Pro-Palestinian Students" was posted at

dailycaller.com on Nov. 1, 2023.

- An article by Lisa Moore titled "Harvard University Employees Among Protesters Who Bullied Jewish Student" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Snejana Farberov titled "Masked Man Holding 'White Supremacy' Placard at NYU Protest Repeatedly Spits on Jewish Sign" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Joe Schoffstall titled "Elite American Universities Receiving Billions in Federal Funds See Rise in Anti-Semitism" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Jon Levine titled "New York University Hires Israel-Hating Professor to Lead New 'Indigenous Studies' Center" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Kate Anderson titled "Jewish High Schools Demand 'Security' Plan Protecting Students From 'Intolerable' Atmosphere on College Campuses" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Samuel Spencer titled "Woman Attempting to Drive Car Into Jewish School Actually Attacked Anti-Semitic Hate Group by Accident; Police Say" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Lillian Tweten titled "'Swift and Forceful Action': FBI Investigating Violent Threats Made Against Jewish Staff at Ivy League School [University of Pennsylvania]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Martha Williams titled "NYC Jewish Professor Stephen Berk Slams [Union] College [in Schenectady, New York] for Failing to Stand Up to Student Who Said Israel Supporters Have 'Free Guaranteed Spot in Hell': 'They Threw Me Under a Bus'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Germania Rodriguez Poleo titled "Jewish Billionaire Henry Swieca Resigns From Board of Columbia Business School Over 'Blatantly Anti-Jewish Student Group' on Campus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2023.

Colleges – may face consequences

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'We Handle the Tax Code': House Ways and Means Chair Vows to Look Into Colleges Over Pro-Hamas Protests" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Examples – supporting Israel

• An article by Andrew Powell titled "Land of the Free? New Jersey Political Tycoon George Norcross Kicked Out of [Philadelphia] Eagles Game for Flying American and Israeli Flag" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.

- An article by Kate Anderson titled "[George Mason] University President's Statement Opposing Anti-Semitism Draws Wave of Anti-Israel Attacks" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Corey Walker titled "Brandeis [University] Becomes First Private University to Ban Pro-Palestine Group [Students for Justice in Palestine]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Noa Halff titled "NYC Coffee Shop Caffe Aronne Sees All [5 Pro-Hamas] Baristas Quit on the Same Day in Protest Over Jewish Owner's Support of Israel but [15,000] Customers Now Line Up Around the Block to Show Their Support" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.

Comments – illegal immigration

- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Chicago Suburb Declares Emergency After Arrival of Roughly 100 Migrants" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Joe Biden's Open Borders Are Putting Us at Risk for Another 9/11" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Conn Carroll titled "Biden's Open Border Is Tearing the Democratic Party Apart" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "New York City Council Approves 'Bill of Rights' for Asylum-Seekers" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Germania Rodriguez Poleo titled "Moment Democrat Progressive Chicago Alderman Physically Blocks Female Colleague From Attending Vote Over Whether Windy City Should Put Its Sanctuary Status on Ballot, Amid Migrant Crisis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Illegal Migrant Released by Border Patrol Charged With Rape After Local Police Ignored ICE and Let Him Go" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

D'Souza's "Police State"

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[HBO Host Bill] Maher: 'There Is a Deep State' of Bureaucratic 'Tyrants' Who Block Popular Will' was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 28, 2023.

• An article by Rob Bluey titled "Dinesh D'Souza's Film 'Police State' Is Warning Cry for Americans: 'We're in Danger'" was posted at dailydignal.com on Oct. 31, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

- An article by Jason Cohen titled "Bipartisan Coalition Takes Action to End Warrantless Surveillance on Americans" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Henry Rodgers titled "[Virginia] Rep. [Ben] Cline Introduces Legislation to Protect Americans From Being Spied On" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Your Baby's DNA Is Being Stored for Decades in Government Labs and Can Be Used in Police Investigations Without Your Permission and New Jersey Parents Are Now Suing for Rights to Their Infants' Blood" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Jason Cohen titled "Biden's Newest Bid to Clamp Down on A.I. Could Open the Door to More Online 'Censorship' Experts Warn" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 30, 2023.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "Unearthed Emails Reveal Extent of DHS Involvement in Censoring 2020 Election Posts" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "FBI Agent (Who Won't Testify Before Jim Jordan) Had 'Mandate' to Pressure Platforms Into Censorship; House Report Finds" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Rachel Bowman titled "DHS Officials Created a 'Disinformation Group' at Stanford University to Help Censor Americans' Speech on Social Media Ahead of the 2020 Election; Bombshell Emails Reveal" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "YouTube Censors Nashville Shooter's Manifesto After Allowing Others on the Site for Years" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "DHS Subdivision Played Central Role in Attempts to Censor Donald Trump; House Report Finds" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

Comments about free speech

• An article by James McQuaid titled "The Biden Administration Thinks It Has a First Amendment Right to Censor Your Speech" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Covid – will politicians go back to previous covid restrictions?

- An article by Jennifer Sey titled "New Documentary ['Generation Covid'] Exposes Devastation of Covid Lockdowns, School Closures on America's Youth" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Henry Rodgers titled "[Florida] Rep. Anna Paulina Luna Introduces Legislation to Terminate Overreach at CDC [During Future Pandemics]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Covid – moderna vaccine

• An article by the FDA titled "FDA MedWatch: Important Information About the Correct Dosage and Administration of Moderna Covid-19 Vaccine (2023-2024 Formula) for Individuals 6 Months Through 11 Years of Age" was posted at govdelivery.com on Nov. 1, 2023.

Covid – computer-model predictions

• An article by Andrew Baertlein titled "Boise State University Wastewater Research Predicts Covid Hospitalizations, Deaths Weeks in Advance [Predicted Hospitalization Trends 14 Days in Advance and Deaths 23 Days in Advance]" was posted at ktvb.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

Climate agenda

- An article by Alexander Marlow titled "Don't Let Him Fool You, Joe Biden Chose Billionaires, Green Radicals and China Over Auto Workers" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden's Climate Bill Boosted an Offshore Wind Giant, but His Economy Brought It to the Brink" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Arjun Singh titled "House Passes EPA Spending Bill That Defunds Several Biden Climate Initiatives" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Matthew Lodge titled "Prince Harry and Meghan Markle Branded 'Eco-Hypocrites' After Flying to Katy Perry Gig on the Private Plane of a Texan Oil Heir" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Will Kessler titled "Beyond Meat [Company That Makes Meat Substitutes] Continues to Hemorrhage Cash as Consumers Sour on Fake Meat" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Climate agenda – making some people rich

• An article by Will Kessler titled "Biden Administration to Give Billions to Amtrak as It Hemorrhages Cash" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.

Climate agenda – Gavin Newsom goes to China – really?

- An article by Steven Greenhut titled "Gavin Newsom's Visit to China Demonstrated the California Governor's Lack of Statesmanship" was posted at reason.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Drew Hayes titled "China Trip Was Newsom's Flop, Media's Air Ball" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Bob Hoge titled "In the Wake of Gavin Newsom's China Visit, Chinese Media Relentlessly Mock 'Garbage City' San Francisco" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 4, 2023.

Weekly reminder – China mines coal and U.S. cuts off coal

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.
- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China Is Full Steam Ahead With New Coal Plants as the West Goes Green" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 27, 2023.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China's Carbon Emissions Soar as Biden Unveils Crackdown on American Power Plants" was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2023.

Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- Looking back to October 2023, an article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Internal Emails Show Biden Officials Openly Disagreed With Administration's Fossil Fuel Policies" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 23, 2023.

Fossil fuel – general comments

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Paints Oil Reserve Refills as 'Good Deal' After Democrats Ripped Moves to Replenish When Prices Were 3 Times Lower" was

posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Top Climate Aide Suggests Biden Administration 'Absolutely' Needs to Find More Ways to Reduce Americans' Reliance on Cars" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Comments – electric vehicles

- An article by Andrew Powell titled "This Is Yet Another Piece of Evidence [TikTok Video Showing Long Lines of Cars Waiting to Charged] That Electric Vehicles Just Aren't Working Out" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden's EV Dreams May Be Screeching to a Halt as Consumer Enthusiasm Wanes" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Comments – **pro-life**

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.
- An article titled "90 Texas Lawmakers Fight to Protect State's Pro-Life Laws Against Challenge From New York Abortion Group" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Comments – pro-abortion

- An article by Dan Steiner titled "Make No Mistake Abortion in America Is a Growth Business" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Wilder titled "Ohio Makes Abortion a Constitutional Right" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Mary Rooke titled "Cry About Abortion All You Want, but Know Conservatives Are to Blame [Due to Low Turnout by Conservatives]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Transgender – federal news

• An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "New 'Orwellian' HHS Pronoun Mandate Forces Employees to 'Deny Reality' & Violate Law; Legal Expert" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

Transgender – miscellaneous news

• An article by Mariane Angela titled "Woman Sues Doctors Who Allegedly Performed

Sex-Change Surgeries Without Proper Consent" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 5, 2023.

• An article by Jen Smith titled "Nashville School Shooter Audrey Hale's 'Manifesto' Leaked: Trans Murderer Vowed to Kill 'Privileged White Kids' at Covenant School" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 6, 2023.

Education in the United States

- An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Teachers Unions Around the Country Keep Getting Caught Up in Pro-Hamas Activism" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 5, 2023.
- An article by Julianna Frieman titled "American Leftists Are Using a Playbook Straight Out of Cuba to Come After Your Children; Cruz Writes in New Book" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by former Rep. Bob Barr titled "Oregon Officials Are Dragging the State's Education Standards Into the Abyss" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Embracing ESG and DEI

- An article by Corey Walker titled "Billionaire Harvard Grad Blasts School's DEI Efforts, Says Conservative Students Are 'Most Marginalized' "was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Robert Schmad titled "California School District [in San Francisco Bay Area] Could Shell Out Over \$100,000 to Give Students [Their Version of] 'Anti-Racist' Training" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.

Rejecting ESG and DEI

- An article by Henry Rodgers titled "Missouri Senator Schmitt Introduces Bill to Abolish DEI Offices in Dozens of Federal Government Agencies" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Medical Association Sues Tennessee Over Race Quotas on Government Boards" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Double standard about ESG and DEI

• An article by Robert Schmad titled "Newsom Signs Bill Mandating Diversity Reporting in Venture Capital, Vetoes Similar Bill Aimed at His Office" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 27, 2023.

After months of deception, Biden admitted the obvious about "Inflation Reduction Act"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' – Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.

After Biden admitted the obvious - White House tried weak damage control

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House on Biden Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Isn't Really About Inflation: It's 'Also About Reducing Prices' "was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

Inflation

- An article by Eric Revell titled "Home Depot Co-Founder [Bernie Marcus]: My Customers Are 'Getting Killed' by Biden's Inflation" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Jessica Dickler titled "Credit Card Balances Spiked in the Third Quarter to a \$1.08 Trillion Record" was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Shannon Thaler titled "[Billionaire] Ken Griffin Warns Inflation Could Persist for Decades as U.S. Spends 'Like a Drunken Sailor'" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

Finances

• An article by James Reynolds titled "Burger King Closes Six More Outlets as Part of Struggling Fast Food Giant's Plan to Shutter 400 Stores Across America This Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 8, 2023.

Comments – about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- An article by Lillian Tweten titled "San Francisco 'Street Inspectors' Beg for More Police Involvement to Fight Crime" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

Comments – soft on crime

• An article by Germania Rodriguez Poleo titled "Illinois Judge Faces Ax After He Reversed Sex Attacker's Conviction for Assaulting Sleeping Girl (16) at Party and Saying 148 Days He Spent in Custody Was 'Plenty of Punishment'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.

Increasing violence

- An article by Dana Abizaid titled "Video Show Flower Vendor Being Stabbed 6 Times [in Hawthorne, California] as Onlookers Stroll By" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 5, 2023.
- An article by Mariane Angela titled "Video Shows Man Try to Rip 11-Month-Old Baby From Mother's Arms, Allegedly Attacks Elderly Woman Before He Was Caught" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 5, 2023.
- An article by John Oyewale titled "Bodycam Video Shows Four Girls Arrested After Physically Assaulting Officer" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Ishita Srivastava titled "Moment Army Vet Saves Pregnant Woman From Being Carjacked at Starbucks Drive-Thru in Florida" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 8, 2023.

Increasing crime

• An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "Dying Oakland's Restaurants Are Losing Thousands a Week From Diners Leaving Mid-Meal Because Their Cars Have Been Robbed, With Locals Shunning Democrat-Run City's Downtown, as Property Prices Tank and Woke DA Faces Recall" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 5, 2023.

Soaring theft

- An article by Lillian Tweten titled "[Baltimore] Democratic Mayor [Brandon Scott] Introduces New Responses to Carjackings as Thefts Jump 229% [Holding Manufacturers Responsible and Giving Tracking Devices to Residents]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Ruth Bashinsky titled "Wild Moment Three Vietnamese Men Gambling in Tacoma Washington Garage Overpower Two Armed Robbers Trying to Stick Up Their Game" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.

Homeless problem across America

- An article by Julianna Frieman titled "[Shawnee, Oklahoma] Fines People for Feeding the Homeless Without a Permit" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 4, 2023.
- An article by Brandon Poulter titled "San Francisco Rushes to Clear Homeless Camps Ahead of Large International Summit" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.

Government action – seeking gun control

• An article by Matt Funicello titled "House and Senate Democrats Are Coming After Your Ammunition Now [With AMMO Act, Which Is a Version of a California State Law]" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 3, 2023.

Jewish citizens buying more guns

• An article by Ward Clark titled "Georgia Gun Store Owner: Sales to Jewish Buyers Trending Up" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 1, 2023.

Using weapons to protect citizens

• A video and an article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Video Appears to Show Alleged Concealed Carry Holder Engaging in Gunfight With Home Invaders" were posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.

Comments about erroneous police actions

• An article by Shakhzod Yuldoshboev titled "'I Hate Black People': Police Officer Fired Over Racist Text Messages" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 5, 2023.

Comments – Disney

• An article by Brandon Morse titled "Gina Carano Drops the Bomb, Exposes Disney's Use of Bots to Control Narratives on Twitter" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 3, 2023.

People who admire LeBron James' talent - can't stand his self-aggrandizement

- An article by Jake Fenner titled "LeBron James Passionately Doubles Down on Claim He Would Still Be as Dominant If He Never Joined the Miami Heat: 'I'm Chosen! Ain't Nothing Changing That!'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Andrew Powell titled "LeBron's Latest Project That His Ego Is Out of Control We're Talking Ancient Pharaoh Levels of Ego Here [Opening a Museum About Himself in Akron on November 25]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

Comments – CNN personnel express surprise

- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "CNN's Poppy Harlow Stunned to See Trump's Gains Among Black Voters in New Poll" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "CNN's Poppy Harlow Shocked After David Axelrod Calls for Biden to Consider Dropping Out" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.

• An article by Brianna Lyman titled "CNN Political Director [David Chalian] Floored by Poll Showing Only 25% of People Think Biden Has 'Sharpness' to Lead" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

More comments – about corporate news media

- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Karine Jean-Pierre Refuses to Condemn Pro-Palestine Activists Tearing Down Israeli Hostage Posters" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "NBC News Quietly Stealth-Edits Headline After Downplaying Death of Jewish Man Killed in Pro-Palestinian Protest" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Report: Leftist-Funded ProPublica Attacks Conservatives 23 Times More Often Than Democrats" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Paul Bedard titled "TV News 93% Negative on Trump, 'Election Interference' by Media" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

Comment – voter news

- An article titled "Lawsuits Across the U.S. Over Voter ID Laws Crawling On as the 2024 Presidential Election Approaches" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Shakhzod Yuldoshboev titled "Voting Machine Glitch Flipped Votes in Pennsylvania Judicial Ballot Question" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Arjun Singh titled "'Perfect Storm': New Report Highlights Major Questions Over Security of Automatic Voter Registration" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Election Fraud Is Real and Needs to Be Fixed Before 2024" was posted at creators.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Jason Snead titled "This Voting Scandal [Bridgeport, Connecticut] Should Have Alarm Bells Ringing for Election Integrity Supporters Everywhere" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 9, 2023

Current poll – shows Biden losing to Trump in 5 of 6 battleground states

• An article by Maureen Groppe and Michael Collins titled "Biden is Getting Squeezed Over Israel-Hamas War – Will It Cost Him the White House?" was posted at usatoday.com on Nov. 3, 2023.

- A podcast titled "Joe Biden Gets Bad Re-Election News From Swing States [As a New Poll Shows Biden Is Presently Losing to Trump in 5 of the 6 Battleground States That Could Decide 2024 Election]" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Swing State Muslims Threaten to Tank Biden's Reelection [in Swing States Like Michigan, Ohio and Pennsylvania] If He Doesn't Call for Gaza Cease Fire" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 31, 2023.
- An article by Alex Seitz-Wald titled "Poll Shows Biden Support Slumping Among Michigan Muslims" was posted at nbcnews.com on Nov. 6, 2023.

Because of poll – David Axelrod stated the obvious and Biden handlers freaked out

- An article by Hannah Bleau Knudsen titled "David Axelrod Questions If It Is 'Wise' for Joe Biden to Run in 2024" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Alex Gangitano titled "Axelrod Says This Is 'Last Moment' for Biden to Check If He Should Drop Out" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Shia Kapos and Adam Cancryn titled "Axelrod on Biden" "I Didn't Tell Him to Drop Out" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

More people than Axelrod – are wondering about Biden

- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "'2024 Election Is in Great Trouble': [Washington State] Rep. [Pramila] Jayapal Tells Psaki It's Time to Hit the Panic Button Over Biden" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Democrats Are Growing Increasingly Concerned That Biden's Campaign Is Ignoring Political Warning Signs" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "[Minnesota] Rep. Dean Phillips Tells Democrats to Face the 'Realities' and 'Listen to the American People' After 'Astounding' Poll Showing Biden Losing to Trump in Key Swing States" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "'It's Time': CNN's Van Jones Says Biden Needs to Consider Retiring" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

Robert F. Kennedy Jr.

• An article by Mary Lou Masters titled "RFK Jr. Pulls Massive Support in Crucial Battleground States [Over 20% in Arizona, Georgia, Michigan, Nevada, Pennsylvania and Wisconsin]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

Cornel West

- Looking back to October 2023, an article by Holly Otterbein titled "Cornel West on Harvard Students Blaming Israel: Largely Right, but Lacking Nuance" was posted at politico.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- Looking back to October 2023, an article by Mini Racker titled "Cornel West Isn't Worried About Being Called a Spoiler" was posted at time.com on Oct. 16, 2023.

Hillary Clinton

- A video and an article by Mike Miller titled "Watch: Hillary Drops Hitler Card on Trump, Waxes Historic About 'End of Our Country' If He Wins in 2024" were posted at redstate.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- A video titled "Hillary Clinton Blasted for Saying Trump Has 'Authoritarian Tendencies': She's 'the Queen of This' "was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 9, 2023.

California has lots of problems – but it just might be Gavin Newsom's turn

- Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled "How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom's Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn't Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Emily Goodin titled "Gavin Newsom Shuts Down Running in 2024: Democrat Says Kamala Is 'Lined Up' to Replace Biden (80) If He Drops Out, and Tells Donors to Stop 'Wallowing' Over Dire Polls and Get Behind Joe" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept.8, 2023.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Gavin Newsom Commits California to 'Cooperate' With China on Climate Crisis" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 31, 2023.
- An article by Taryn Luna titled "New Poll Finds That California Voters Disapprove of Newsom's Performance as Governor" was posted at latimes.com n Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Arjun Singh titled "Gavin Newsom's Approval Rating Slides 11 Points in Nine Months Amid Presidential Buzz" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "John Fetterman Accuses Gavin Newsom of Running a Shadow Primary Challenge to Biden Telling California's Governor to Have 'the Guts' to Publicly Announce It" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.

Keep an eye on Michelle Obama

An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Ted Cruz Again Claims Democrats Are Lining Up

Michelle Obama to Replace Biden and Will Announce Her Run for President at the Convention Next Summer – After Brutal Polling Shows President Trailing Trump in Five Swing States" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 6, 2023.

- An article by Gerren Keith Gaynor titled "Republicans Tout 'Winning Back' Black Voters, Call Out Michelle Obama During Presidential Debate" was posted at thegrio.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Buxton titled "Michelle Obama 2024? A Closer Look at the Rumor That Won't Die" was posted at katiecouric.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- A letter to the editor by Bill Lowry of St. Louis titled "Democrats Should Consider Drafting Michelle Obama or Oprah" was posted at stltoday.com on Nov. 10, 2023.

Biden's age is a problem

- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Daniel Dale titled "Fact Check: Biden Tells Three False Personal Anecdotes [Including the Amtrak Story] in Economic Speech" was posted at cnn.com on Aug. 16, 2023.
- An article by Reagen Reese titled "Biden Repeats Same Debunked [Amtrak] Story Twice in One Day" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Nick Arama titled "Biden's Slurring and Incoherence Gets So Bad He Accidently Gives Trudeau a New Name" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 3, 2023.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "New York Times and Washington Post Both Run Op-Eds Branding Biden (80) Too Old for Office With NYT Raising Spector of Him Dying Before Retiring Like Ruth Bader Ginsburg" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 13, 2023.
- An article by Brian Karem titled "Far-Right MAGA Theocrats: Most Dangerous Threat to America" was posted at salon.com on Nov. 2, 2023.
- An article by Jeff Charles titled "Reporter [Brian Karem] Makes Fool of Himself After Writing Op-Ed Claiming MAGA Is Bigger Threat Than Hamas" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 2, 2023.
- An article by Hunter Biden titled "I Fought to Get Sober, Political Weaponization of My Addiction Hurts More Than Me" was posted at usatoday.com on Nov. 2, 2023.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled "America Is Tired of Joe and Hunter Biden "Weaponizing Addiction" as a Get-Out-of-Jail-Free Card" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 5,

2023.

- An article by Jeff Charles titled "Stacey Abrams Just Went on MSNBC to Call You Racist and Sexist for Not Liking Kamala Harris" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 5, 2023.
- A video and an article by Jason Walsh titled "Watch: [Democrat] Jamaal Bowman Blames Republicans for Biden's Disastrous Economic Policies" were posted at dailyfetched.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Wyoming Rep. Harriet Hageman titled "Biden's Border Folly Is Enabling Death, Destruction and Terror" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Robert Schmad titled "Government Watchdog [Government Accountability Office] Discovers Massive Spending Reporting Discrepancies in Biden Administration" was posted at dailycaller.com Nov. 9, 2023.

Comments – conservatives

• An article by Kay Smythe titled "The Biggest Degenerates in Media Think It's Weird the House Speaker Doesn't Want His Son Watching Porn" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 7, 2023.

Republican presidential candidates

• An article by Charles Creitz titled "Biden, Far Left Weaponize Race and Immigration as Long-Term Power Play: Tim Scott" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 4, 2023.

Even if you hate Trump – doesn't the double standard trouble you?

- Looking back to August 2023, a video titled "24 Straight Minutes of Democrats Denying Election Results" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 2, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrats Denied Election Results 150+ Times Before Trump Was Indicted for Challenging Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Liberal Lawyer Alan Dershowitz titled "Trump's Persecution Is an Affront to Biblical Justice" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

Comments about Trump

• An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "They're Not Coming After Trump – They're Coming After You" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 5, 2023.

- An article by Martin Fornusek titled "Media: Trump Declines Zelensky's Invite to Ukraine Over 'Conflict of Interests'" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Former Prosecutor [Andrew McCarthy] Says Judge in 'Farce' Trump Trial Has 'Lost Control of His Courtroom'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Ariel Zilber titled "Donald Trump's Wealth Reportedly Jumps \$500 Million Despite Legal Woes" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Donald Trump's Kangeroo-Court Fraud Trial Is the Latest Display of Dirty Politics Running Amok" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Joy Behar Immediately Cleans Up Her Comment After Saying She Continues to Believe Hillary Clinton Won in 2016" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.

General interest

- An article by Paradise Afshar titled "Apollo Astronaut Ken Mattingly (Who Helped Save the Crew of Apollo 13) Has Died" was posted at cnn.com on Nov. 3, 2023.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Brooklyn Catholic Church Is Forced to Re-Bless Its Altar After Pop Singer Sabrina Carpenter Filmed Racy Music Video at the Century-Old Site" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 6, 2023.
- An article by Kieran Lynch titled "Coroner Calls for Neck Guards to Be Made Mandatory in Ice Hockey After Adam Johnson Was Killed by an Opponent's Skate as They Insist 'Action Should Be Taken to Prevent Future Deaths'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 7, 2023.
- An article by Peter Khawand titled "Earthquake [5.3 Magnitude] Rocks [Mentone] Texas" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 8, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Surgeons Perform World's First Eye Transplant Exactly How Successful It Was Remains to Be Seen" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 9, 2023.
- An article by Kamal Sultan titled "Jeffrey Epstein Victims [Nearly 200 Women] Who Sued JPMorgan Chase Win \$290 Million Lawsuit Against the Bank for Ignoring Warnings About the Disgraced Pedophile" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 10, 2023.
- An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Major Hack by Russian Gang Steals Social Security Numbers and Health Information From 1.3 Million in Maine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 10, 2023.

.

An article by Elias Chavez titled "Tunnels Are a Dangerous and Ancient Strategy That So Far Hamas Has Used 'Very Effectively'" was posted at insider.com on Nov. 4, 2023. Following is the article.

Tunnels have been used in warfare for centuries. The first known use of the tactic dates back to the Ancient Romans and Persians, who would tunnel under barricades and walls to enter city walls and fortresses.

World War I saw the use of tunnels loaded with so many explosives that they changed the landscape of Germany. North Korea and Vietnam used increasingly extensive and complex tunnel systems during times of war to evade and outsmart their enemies.

More recently, Hamas militants have built a series of underground tunnels known as the "metro." The tunnels are reinforced with concrete and iron bars, and some are big enough to fit a truck through.

"Having tunnels as part of a landscape of warfare makes it very, very difficult for an invading army to be successful," Howard Stoffer, a professor of national security at the University of New Haven, told Insider. "Because they provide tremendous advantages to the defense, and I think they're [Hamas] using them very effectively."

Tunnel warfare provides safety from air attacks and wards off detection. With an expansive and reinforced tunnel system, Israel faces a major challenge in rooting out Hamas.

9th century B.C.

Tunnel warfare has been used since the 9th century B.C. Originally called "mines" instead of tunnels, ancient Assyrians in the 9th century BC would get as close to a city wall as possible and try to undermine its foundations.

Because digging took so long and exposed them to fire from above, ancient civilizations realized that the safest approach was to start a tunnel further away and dig toward city walls.

Jewish rebels against Roman Empire

Israelites built a vast network of 450 tunnels – some of which were used against the Roman Empire.

The tunnels in Israel date back to the first century BC and were used for myriad purposes. Jewish rebels used tunnels to revolt against and hide from the Roman Empire. The network of tunnels is

expansive, with some tunnels leading to trap doors in villages or large columbariums.

The tunnels provided escape routes and shelter from the Roman Empire during the Bar Kokhba revolt. However, the Roman Empire overwhelmed the Jewish rebels and won the war, eventually tearing up the streets, finding the tunnels, and taking their village.

The tunnels are full of relics from the past, from ancient weapons and oil lamps to olive presses and cooking pots.

Chemical warfare with tunnels

Ancient Persians and Greeks also employed early chemical warfare tactics in tandem with the tunnels. In addition to destroying the foundations of defensive walls, ancient Greeks and Romans utilized early chemical warfare in tandem with tunnel warfare to infiltrate cities. During a battle in 189 BC, ancient Greeks burned chicken feathers to smoke out Roman invaders.

The advent of tunneling brought on the use of countermines, defensive tunnels built inside a city wall constructed to locate or trap tunneling from the outside.

When Persians dug tunnels underneath the walls of Dura-Europos (a Roman-held Syrian city), the Romans began digging counter tunnels to stop the invasion. But the Persians were aware of their enemy's strategy.

As the Romans began to emerge from the tunnels, the Persians blew poisonous smoke made from burning sulfur and bitumen at them, which turned into sulfuric acid in their lungs.

"It would have almost been literally the fumes of hell coming out of the Roman tunnel," Simon James, an archaeologist and historian from the University of Leicester, told LiveScience.

Fortress warfare into Middle Ages

Tunneling continued into the Middle Ages – as fortress warfare was still dominant.

Tunneling always poses high risks. If done incorrectly, a tunnel may collapse, and if a counter tunnel is successful, there is very little room to escape.

At the siege of Chateau Gaillard, a castle built by Richard the Lion-Hearted, in 1203, French soldiers overcame castle walls by digging tunnels underneath them. In such cases, tunnels come with high rewards. The French tunnels brought them to an unguarded toilet chute that allowed entrance into the chateau, thus turning the tide of the siege.

During the Civil War

Not every tunnel attempt was successful.

During the Civil War, Union forces used the miners in their ranks to build a 510-foot tunnel beneath the Confederates. The plan was fill it with four tons of gunpowder, detonate it, and bring a swift end to the war.

After weeks of preparation, the Union set off explosion and rushed into the resulting crater. Though the attack did lead to hundreds of enemy casualties, the subsequent assault by Union soldiers was disorganized and poorly executed. Instead, they found themselves in the bottom of a crater surrounded by Confederate soldiers who made quick work of their mistake.

The attack resulted in 4,000 Union casualties and only 1,800 Confederate casualties. Major General Ambrose Burnside was relieved of his unit for his role in the devastating defeat. General Ulysses S. Grant called the Battle of the Crater "the saddest affair I have witnessed in this war."

World War I

Trenches and tunnels played a key role in World War I. World War I is widely known for the heavy use of trench warfare. Though not a new practice, trenches provided protection from an array of new military technology – like machine guns, aircraft and tanks.

Trenches were not the only thing being dug into the ground. Allies and Central Powers both used tunnels and explosives to gain the upper hand.

Battle of Somme in 1916

At the Battle of the Somme in 1916, French sappers built 22 tunnels in 18 months underneath German trenches. The tunnels were then stuffed with 450 tons of TNT, equating to nearly 1 million pounds of explosives. The result was the largest explosion before the nuclear era.

Shortly before the detonation, British Major General Charles Harington told his army: "Gentlemen, we may not make history tomorrow, but we shall certainly change the geography."

The largest blast off of the Messines-Wytschaete ridge killed as many as 10,000 German soldiers.

World War II

The French spent \$9 billion on a 280-mile series of tunnels connected by diesel railway for World War II.

The tunnels connected various fortresses, infirmaries, bunkers, and artillery depots. The tunnels were reinforced with concrete and steel and designed to withstand whatever the German army could throw at them. Despite the tunnel's technical ingenuity, the French had spent their time preparing for the methods of wars past. Advances in military tactics and machinery ultimately left the tunnels useless against German air raids.

Viet Cong

The Viet Cong used tunnels to great effect. During the Vietnam War, the Viet Cong's guerilla warfare tactics baffled and infuriated enemies. Among these tactics was the vast network of small and advanced tunnels they utilized dispersed across Vietnam.

The tunnels used by the Viet Cong were filled with traps, infirmaries, kitchens, and even movie theaters. The Viet Cong built tunnels with blind alleys and trap doors and even filled some passageways with water.

The tunnels proved difficult for the U.S. Army to thwart. Bombs were ineffective in collapsing tunnels, dogs succumbed to traps, and gas didn't work in the large tunnel networks.

A group of small and brave soldiers (known as "tunnel rats") were responsible for clearing the Viet Cong from the tunnels. Captain Herbert Thornton (known as the father of the Tunnel Rats) said they "had to have an inquisitive mind, a lot of guts, and a lot of real moxie in knowing what to touch and what not to touch to stay alive – because you could blow yourself out of there in a heartbeat."

One of the most advantageous aspects of the Viet Cong's tunnels was their size and secrecy. It took time for American soldiers to learn about the Viet Cong's tunnel system. In one instance, the United States Army set up Camp Cu Chi directly above a series of the Viet Cong's tunnels. While the soldiers were sleeping, the Viet Cong would exit their tunnels and wreak havoc on the camps. Despite the U.S. Army bombing the area, the Viet Cong remained safe in their tunnels.

North Korea

North Korea dug tunnels through the DMZ into South Korea. In 1974, North Korean defectors informed South Korean officials that North Korean leader Kim Il-Sung had ordered army units to dig tunnels beneath the demilitarized zone.

Between 1974 and 1990, the South Korean government found four tunnels. One tunnel (around 30 miles south of Seoul) could accommodate the passing of 30,000 troops an hour.

Some estimate there are still more tunnels underneath the DMZ leading into South Korea, but none have been found in the decades since the last discovery.

ISIS

ISIS was also well known for using tunnels to their advantage. ISIS had a network of tunnels that cross underneath various cities and villages. The tunnels allowed them to move fast, avoid detection, and strike targets quickly.

"There's the war on the streets and there is a whole city underground where they are hiding,"

Col. Falah Al-Obaidi (part of the Iraqi counter-terror forces) told the Washington Post. "Now it's hard to consider an area liberated, because though we control the surface, ISIS will appear from under the ground, like rats."

The tunnel system was vast and extensive. Some have even been found with dorms, wallpaper, and kitchens. To avoid detection by satellites and drones, the Islamic State hid dirt from their digs in nearby houses.

The expansive tunnel systems helped ISIS avoid detection by drones and provided safety from bombs.

Hamas

Hamas militants are currently using a network of tunnels in their conflict with Israel. The Hamas tunnel system is known as "the metro" and has been described as an underground "spiders-web" by and 85-year-old hostage whom Hamas recently released.

"They run for miles. They are made of concrete and very well made," a Western security source told Reuters. "Think of the Viet Cong times 10. They have had years and lots of money with which to work."

The tunnels are believed to extend 300 miles. Access points into these tunnels are found in hospitals, schools, and other civilian buildings.

Despite the heavy bombing of Gaza, dropping over 6,000 bombs in the first six days of the war with Hamas, the Hamas "metro" is reinforced and harder to hit.

Even if Israel can collapse some of the tunnels, it remains difficult to know how many more ther are. Hamas fighters can use the tunnels as a refuge, command centers and arms caches, and to launch surprise attacks on Israel's troops within the cluttered urban space and dart back in before Israel can respond.

"There are troops in the Israeli army and we've sent over [U.S. Army] experts to work with them in figuring out how to go into the tunnels and be able to confront Hamas," Stoffer said. "And that is extraordinarily dangerous work. It's complex. And that might be the only way if you're not going to bomb from above."

• • • •

An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Here Are the Lawmakers Who Voted Against Condemning Support for Terrorist Groups on College Campuses" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 3, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

The House passed the resolution 396-23 (with 14 members not voting).

Eye on the World-november11 11/10/23, 4:54 PM

Following are 21 Democrats who voted against the bill.

• Earl Blumenauer – Oregon

• Jamaal Bowman – New York

Cori Bush – Missouri

• Andre Carson – Indiana

Maxwell Frost – Florida

• Jesus Garcia – Illinois

• Jared Huffman – California

• Jonathan Jackson – Illinois

• Pramila Jayapal – Washington

• Summer Lee – Pennsylvania

• James McGovern – Massachusetts

• Alexandria-Ocasio Cortez – New York

• Ilhan Omar – Minnesota

Ayanna Pressley – Massachusetts

Delia Ramierez – Illinois

Mark Takano – California

Rashida Tlaib – Michigan

Lauren Underwood – Illinois

Nydia Velazquez – New York

Maxine Waters – California

Bonnie Watson-Coleman – New Jersey

- Another Democrat (Ritchie Torres of New York) initially voted against the bill, but later submitted a corrected vote.
- One Republican (Thomas Massie of Kentucky) also voted against the bill.

• • • •

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."